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  Homeowners’ Association
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Annual Meeting – November 4, 2015
6:30 PM           Benjamin Elementary

Agenda
· Introduction of the HOA Board
· Scott Douglas 

· Michael Benedict

· Derek Robison

· Derek Weber

· Carissa Hodgins

· Jish Nair

· Tim VanKanegan
· Hand-out by-laws

· Presented by Michael Benedict

· These by-laws basically determine how the HOA operates.  

· Members of the boards serve as Directors of any Sub Committee.  Ideally suited for the “at-large” positions.

· Sub Committees are covered under the HOA’s insurance plan.

· HOA Accomplishments in 2015
· Website (TheGroveBloomington.com)
· Entrance landscape expansion
· Activities Committee re-engaged (Easter Egg Hunt, Fall Festival) 
· Lights on Black Oak entrance
· Established legal counsel (Carrie Haas) 
· By-laws 
· Financial Review 

· Presented by Derek Robison

· The insurance policy the HOA carries must be adequate to cover the private drives along Kickapoo Creek.

· New for 2015: Community Communications which consisted of website development and a contribution to the Activities Committee.  Legal Fees which covered the time Carrie Haas spent meeting with the HOA board and updating our by-laws.

· Proposed additions for 2016: Private Drive Maintenance and Activities Committee so that charging residents entry fees for events would be unnecessary.
· Activities Committee 
· Presented by Carissa Hodgins

· Review of 2014 and 2015 events to date

· 2015 Thanksgiving Food Drive

· 2016 Easter Egg Hunt

· Ladies Night Out at Merlot and a Masterpiece

· Guy’s Golf Outing

· 2016 Fall Bash

· Preview of 2015 events to come

· 2016 Thanksgiving Food Drive

· Request for Volunteers to host drop off locations.

· Follow the Activities Committee on Facebook (Grove on Kickapoo Creek Neighborhood)

· Communicate with us through email at TheGroveActivitiesCommittee@gmail.com

· Private Drives along Kickapoo Creek 
· Presented by Michael Benedict

· The city would not approve private driveways along Kickapoo Creek because it is a 4 lane road with a speed limit at or above 40 mph.  The developers decided private drives were the solution and they are the property of the HOA and the neighborhood as a whole.

· It is in the best interest of all that we preserve these drives to prevent a catastrophic financial burden.

· Options for maintenance and repair need to be investigated and discussed further:

· Investing in a fund

· Purchasing insurance

· Preventative maintenance
· Grounds Committee 

· Presented by Michael Benedict

· Proposal of a Sub Committee to oversee common areas.

· The purpose for such a committee would be to develop a beautification plan to span the next 5 years and present a budget for execution of the plan.

· Communication to Homeowners 
· The HOA now has 3 means of communicating with the neighborhood.  First through the website (TheGroveBloomington.com), second via email (GroveHOA.President@gmail.com), and third through Facebook (www.facebook.com/groveonkickapoocreek).
· We would like to expand the functionality of the website to include submissions for fencing approval and pool installation approval.
· The board would like to see attendance grow for HOA meetings.  How would the neighborhood prefer we communicate with them?

· Re-usable advertising signs which are aesthetically pleasing

· Social media/Facebook Private Group

· Email distribution with subscribe/unsubscribe options.  This is a function of the new website.  The board could investigate a mobile friendly option for notifications.

· Future Phases

· Presented by Michael Benedict and Scott Douglas

· Staghorne and Willow Creek are awaiting approval by the city.  These areas include 45 lots.  This expansion would include a road connection to N 2100 East Road.

· The next phase would be the extension of Kickapoo Creek to develop behind Longfield Rd.  The city has requested a pedestrian tunnel be built under Kickapoo Creek if it is to be extended.

· Benjamin School Trail Project 
· Presented by Scott Douglas

· Current expected completion date is prior to the start of school in August 2016.  The money is provided by a grant, which means this is not a guaranteed completion date.  The City of Bloomington says construction will take place during the Spring/Summer of 2016.

· The Park 
· Presented by Scott Douglas

· This land is owned by The City of Bloomington.

· A plan must be developed in order for the city to seek grant money for construction.  No plan has been developed to our knowledge.

· As a neighborhood we will need to be vocal and proactive in communicating our desire to the city through our elected officials and city council.

· We could further discuss our options for facilitating the progress toward construction like increasing dues to hire an architect to create a plan.
· HOA Goals for 2016

· Continue to assist in building the momentum of Activities Committee
· Options and decision for Kickapoo Creek private drives

· This will be the highest priority for the board in 2016

· Grounds Committee and beautification plan
· Options to get conversation started around the building of a park

· Aesthetically pleasing signage at entrances to help with notification of meetings and events. 

· Build-out the website further with more information and functionality if needed
· Vote on by-laws 
· All attendees voted in the affirmative

· Request for volunteers for open board positions
· Michael Benedict (current, staying on)

· Derek Robison (current, staying on)

· Carissa Hodgins (current, staying on)

· Jish Nair (current, staying on)

· Tim VanKanegan (current staying on)

· Scott Douglas (Stepping down)

· Derek Weber (Stepping down)

· Josiah Townsend (New in 2016)

· Jason Higdon (New in 2016)

· Josh Payne (New in 2016)
· Open Discussion

· Homeowner asked whether Rental properties are permitted in the neighborhood.
· What recourse does the HOA have for violations of the by-laws?
· A penalty of 15% can be assessed for unpaid dues
· It is possible to recommend additions to the by-laws to include additional penalties to be voted on by the neighborhood.
· Who is responsible/owns the property which contains the drainage area on Sugarberry?  Will a sidewalk be constructed?  Area in question is to the North of lot 253.
· Is the HOA aware of any plans the city may have to add a right turn lane at the intersection of West bound Ireland Grove and Towanda Barnes?
· Comment in regards to the installation of the Safe Routes to School paved trail making the distance between homes in the West section within one mile of the school.  This could affect the requirement for bus transportation.
· The Directors of the HOA will make inquiries regarding all issues brought to their attention and update these minutes accordingly.
Attendance Record of November 4, 2015 Annual Home Owners Meeting
	Name:
	Address:

	Toby & Mindy Bryent
	5817 Sugarberry Ave

	Trish Fela
	5106 Longfield Rd

	Katie & Tim Dawson
	1309 Kickapoo Creek

	Jason Higdon
	1204 Willow Creek

	Eddie & Clara Jones
	5010 Fleming Ln

	Jeremy Brewer
	1311 Wicklow Dr

	Jishnuram Nair
	5016 Francesco Ln

	Guy & Kathy DiCiaula
	1404 Guiness

	Kim Carlock
	1406 Staghorne Way

	Josiah Townsend
	5306 Longfield Rd

	Jeff Legner
	5009 Fleming Ln

	Ash Overberg
	1120 Willow Creek

	Heidi Munin
	5004 Francesco

	Jena Wyatt
	8 Callahan Ct

	Venkata Paramatmum
	1410 Guiness

	Scott Douglas
	

	Michael Benedict
	

	Derek Robison
	

	Derek Weber
	

	Carissa Hodgins
	5304 Longfield Rd

	Tim VanKanegan
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